Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 25 August 2022.  Commissioners present: James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal, Ronald Coss, and Bill McGee. Executive Director Cathy Wood and Assistant Director Crystal Baker were also present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Tom O’Neal moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 18 August 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.
Assistant Director Updates: The purchasing of granite and plaques was discussed. Ms. Baker met with Tom Loftis from the Springfield Foundation, earlier in the week. Mr. Loftis will provide the office with an invoice to purchase the granite and plaques for the Springfield Burial Grounds.
The mural for the counseling room was discussed. Ms. Baker met with Moriah Smith, the artist, who will be painting the mural. Ms. Baker advised that the paint had been purchased for Moriah, however is unsure when the painting will begin. She will not paint on a Thursday due to the counseling room being occupied by the Vet Center.

Outreach with the Soup Kitchen was discussed. Ms. Baker emailed Fred Stegner at the soup kitchen to set up an outreach event for the Veterans Office to host a meal sometime in October. She is waiting on a response.
Ms. Baker advised she was contacted by the newest County Commissioner, Sasha Rittenhouse. Ms. Rittenhouse would like to visit the office for a tour and to speak about what our organization does. Ms. Baker will meet with Ms. Rittenhouse Monday August 29th at 10 a.m.
Ron Coss moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Office Supplies ~ Kavanaugh’s $224.98 for ink cartridges.
Other Expenses ~ Fastlane $27.04 for vehicle washes. First Transit $1,750.00 for monthly bus passes.
 
Public Comments: None.
The motion was seconded by Jim Ryan and carried by a unanimous vote.

Jim Ryan moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing financial assistance applications. Ron Coss seconded the motion.  Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, yes; James Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried.  The board entered executive session at 8:39 a.m. The board reviewed applications for financial assistance.  Board members returned to open session at 8:52 a.m.

Jim Ryan moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicant:  Bill McGee seconded the motion.

Larry England, 1229 Pythian Ave., Apt. A, Springfield, Ohio 45504, laborer, was approved for a $300.00 Kroger card for food and a $100.00 Kroger card for gasoline. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

William Jenkins, 1529 W. Main St., Springfield, Ohio 45504, laborer, was approved for $838.68 to Ohio Edison for electric. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

Michael Phipps, 2125 S. Tecumseh Rd., Springfield, Ohio 45502, laborer, was approved for $432.87 to Pleasant Valley MHP for housing, $189.12 to Ohio Edison for electric, and $83.73 to Columbia Gas for heat.  Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:00a.m.
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